
Report of the Fremont Fire Rescue Department 

  

As 2015 comes to an end, the members of the Fremont Fire/Rescue Department look forward 

to the arrival of the new fire truck that was approved at town election.  We thank you for your 

support of this truck which will bring us into compliance and ensure firefighter safety.   We 

expect the arrival of this truck in the later summer and will host an Open House in the fall for all 

to see.   Watch the Town Newsletter and the website for details when they become available. 

 

Our members of the department have over 320 years of experience providing fire and medical 

service to the residents of Fremont.  Captain Brett Hunter and Safety Officer Jode Lennon 

resigned from their positions this year due to increased demands of their full-time jobs.  We 

thank them for their years of service.  We are always looking for new members to add to our 

team even if you have no experience.  It is rewarding to know that we make a difference when 

community members are faced with an emergency.  If you are interested in becoming a 

firefighter or an EMT in Fremont, or know someone who is, come on by to talk about getting 

started.  We are at the station every Monday evening for meetings and trainings and welcome 

you to join us.   

 

Finally, I want to thank all of our current members for their time and dedication, the Police 

Department, Highway Department, and Town Hall staff for their assistance whenever we need 

them.  Together we strive to keep Fremont safe. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Richard Butler 

Chief 

 

We responded to a total of 269 incidents in 2015.   

The detail and number of these incidents is shown in the following chart: 

  

Structure Fire 3  Severe Weather 1 

Mutual Aid Provided  16  Public Assist 10 

Fire Alarm Activation 31  Medical Emergency 161  

Woods/Brush Fire  7  Motor Vehicle Crash  5 

Chimney Fire 1  CO Alarm Activation 14 

Other 19   Total for 2015 269 

 

 


